Scituate CORSE Foundation and recreation department honored

By Kelly Anne Clinton 

GateHouse News Service 

Scituate — 

Scituate Community of Resources for Special Education (CORSE) and the Scituate Recreation Department have been selected as recipients of the Massachusetts Recreation and Park Association’s Program Outreach Award.

The award is for a non-profit organization that has gone over and above regular programming to provide a benefit to the community, and Recreation Director Jennifer Vitelli submitted a letter of recommendation for CORSE and the recreation department in November. The awards ceremony will be Wednesday, March 16, in Hyannis.

“I read the description for the award and immediately thought of the CORSE Foundation and our collaboration and I was really thrilled last week when we were chosen,” said Vitelli.

MRPA award committee chairman Bruce Doig said the board unanimously chose CORSE and the recreation department because of the wide range of programs they offer for children with special needs.

“They have great programs and everyone on the committee agreed it was worth recognizing,” he said. “I’m involved in youth sports, and we’ve been trying to focus on involving kids that are challenged and provide more opportunities for them, and when I read about their programs and saw how much they do for kids, it was really something that struck close to home.”

CORSE, a non-profit founded by Marynell Henry and Tracy Johnston, began with the goal of providing diverse programs for children who are developmentally delayed or who have challenging social and emotional needs.

“CORSE is amazing, and everything we have been able to do with them has really been kind of life-changing for a lot of kids,” said Vitelli

With support in the community and by partnering with the Scituatre Recreation Department, CORSE has been able to provide children with special needs such programs as All-Stars Soccer, All-Stars Basketball, All-Stars T-Ball, Summer All-Stars Program and Lose the Training Wheels bicycling porogram.  Last year, they added All-Stars Running and Maritime Adventures through AccesSport America.

Vitelli said with the partnership of CORSE and the recreation department, they are able to work together to keep staff-to-child ratios low and design programs that meet needs of all the children who participate.

“We’ve really been able to bring special needs programs to the forefront on the recreation and the community level,” she said.  “Hopefully it will inspire others to do the same thing in other communities.”
